
Board Report for 3/27/2019 
 
 

• As of 3/22/2019 – 44 seniors (85%) have received 102 acceptance letters to 20 different 
colleges/universities. 
 

• As of 3/22/2019 – 8 seniors have received $535,006 in scholarship offers. 
 

• On March 6th, senior Austin Klosterman was celebrated as Dayton High School’s 
recipient of DAR’s Good Citizen Award.  This award is given to students whom 
demonstrate leadership, good citizenship, dependability, and patriotism both inside and 
outside the classroom.  He was honored at a luncheon hosted by our local Mary Ingles 
Chapter at Highland Country Club.   
 

• On March 6th, in collaboration with the Central Office, attendance letters were sent 
home with all students in grades 7-12.  Letters were personalized by including individual 
student’s attendance rate for the school year. 

 
• On March 7th, representatives from Children’s, Inc. spoke with the senior class in the 

high school cafeteria.  Representatives shared information about their Summer Rise 
program.  This specific program provides free and local resources to graduating seniors 
to help them transition into adulthood, post-secondary education, and the work force. 
 

• On March 7th, a representative from Herff Jones/Graduate Services, Inc. visited DHS to 
distribute caps and gowns to Class of 2019 students who purchased them. Students also 
had the opportunity to place orders with the representative. 

 
• On March 12th, 41 juniors took the state-required ACT.  DHS celebrated these students 

with the following events: 
 

o March 11th – School-wide pep rally 
o March 12th – Test Day: 

 Hot breakfast in the Library 
 Personal motivational messages written by LES and DHS faculty/staff for 

each student  
 Mints and waters to consume during test-break 
 Lunch off-campus in Bellevue  

 
• On March 12th, students in grades 9-10 took the Spring CERT test to access their 

knowledge of ACT English, Math, Reading, and Science standards. 
 

• SFC Jason Nolen with the US Army visited DHS during high school lunches on the 
following dates: 

o March 13th 
o March 19th  
o March 27th  



• On March 15th, Mrs. Embry met with the senior class to discuss the following upcoming 
senior events: 
 

o Senior Signing Day – April 26th, 2pm, HS Gym 
o Senior Awards Banquet – May 20th, 6-8pm, HS Cafeteria/Gym 
o Graduation Practices – May 20th, May 22nd-May 23rd  
o Senior Graduation Walk to LES – May 23rd, 8:30am, Greendevil Lane/LES 
o Graduation Ceremony– May 24th, 7:30pm, Davis Field 

 
• On March 17th, junior Lydia Workman graduated from the Regional Youth Leadership 

(RYL) program.  As Dayton High School’s 2018-2019 representative, she was recognized 
for her commitment to bettering her community through positive leadership and for 
completing the 8-month program.  Mrs. Embry has nominated sophomore Nolan Brooks 
to be Dayton High School’s 2019-2020 RYL representative. 

 
• On March 18th, senior Grace Workman signed a letter intending to play softball at 

Thomas More University. DHS welcomed representatives from TMU and Grace’s family 
to our library for a celebration with fellow softball players, coaches, and students. 
 

 
• On March 20th, Mrs. Embry met and observed school counselors at Campbell County 

Middle School to learn more about their social and emotional programming.  
 

• In preparation for the 2019-2020 school year, Mrs. Embry visited English classes and 
discussed high school transcripts, DHS graduation requirements, and schedule requests 
with students in grades 8-11. Students completed Schedule Request forms and were 
asked to receive parent/guardian permission before submitting them to their English 
teachers or the Guidance Office by March 25th. 

 
 

• On March 28th, Mrs. Embry will be attending a Youth Mental Health First Aid Training at 
the University of Louisville.  The training will provide her with tools to better help our 
students who are experiencing mental health or addiction challenges, or who are in 
crisis. 

 
• On March 29th, Mrs. Embry will receive proctor training on EdReady at Gateway’s Boone 

Campus.  With the access and use of EdReady, both our dual credit and technical school 
students will have the ability to remediate at their level on their own time.  The service 
is FREE to our school through the partnership with Gateway.  


